SPECIAL TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

Weymouth Town Hall Council Chambers April 14, 2016, Thursday

Present:

Michael Smart, Vice President Robert Conlon, Councilor Kenneth DiFazio, Councilor Jane Hackett, Councilor Ed Harrington, Councilor Rebecca Haugh, Councilor Thomas J. Lacey, Councilor Arthur Mathews, Councilor Brian McDonald, Councilor Michael Molisse, Councilor

Absent:

Patrick O'Connor, President

Also Present:

Robert Hedlund, Mayor
Ted Langill, Chief of Staff
Kathleen Deree, Town Clerk
Joseph Callanan, Town Solicitor
Richard Swanson, Town Auditor

Recording Secretary:

Mary Barker

Vice President Smart called the meeting to order at 6:33 PM. After the Pledge of Allegiance Town Clerk Kathleen Deree called the roll, with one member absent. Vice President Smart reported that President O'Connor was absent due to a previous appointment.

OLD BUSINESS

EXECUTIVE SESSION- Purpose of Discussing Strategy Regarding Potential Litigation Against Natural Gas Companies, Resultant from Potential Expansion Plans

A motion was made by Councilor Mathews to enter into Executive Session for the Purpose of Discussing Strategy Regarding Potential Litigation Against Natural Gas Companies, Resultant from Potential Expansion Plans and was seconded by Councilor Lacey. A Roll Call Vote was taken:

Robert Conlon, Councilor - Yes Kenneth DiFazio, Councilor - Yes Jane Hackett, Councilor - Yes Ed Harrington, Councilor - Yes Rebecca Haugh, Councilor - Yes Thomas J. Lacey, Councilor - Yes Arthur Mathews, Councilor - Yes Brian McDonald, Councilor - Yes Michael Molisse, Councilor - Yes Michael Smart, Vice President - Yes

UNANIMOUSLY VOTED, 10/0.

ADJOURNMENT

Michael Sm

The next regular meeting of the Town Council is scheduled for Tuesday, April 19, 2016 due to the Martin Luther King Jr. holiday.

At 9:36 PM; there being no further business, a Motion was made by Vice President Smart to Adjourn and was seconded by Councilor Mathews. UNANIMOUSLY VOTED.

Respectfully submitted by Mary Barker as Recording Secretary.

Approved by Michael Smart, Vice President Voted favorably on 6 September 2016